
A Workshop Session of The Mayor and Borough Council of The Borough of Glen Ridge was held on 

Monday, September 27, 2010 in the Mayor’s Office of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 6:30 

p.m.  

Present:  Mayor Hughes, Council President  Seyffarth Councilpersons Patrick, Baker, Dawson, 

Lisovicz,and Provost. 

Absent:  

The following Borough Officers were in attendance: Borough Administrator/Clerk/Engineer Rohal, 

Deputy Administrator Zichelli and Attorney Malyska. 

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT 

The Planning & Development Committee meeting was carried over into the Workshop session. Deputy 

Administrator Zichelli gave a presentation on the jitney program. He reviewed the costs, benefits, operations 

and requirements if a fee was charged.  The Mayor & Council reviewed the approximate program costs which 

follow: 

Salaries - $70,000.00 

Benefits - $20,000.00 

Other Expenses - $12,000.00 

Fuel – $12,960.00 

Subtotal (Operating expenses) - $114,960.00 

Equipment Replacement  Allowance (assuming 3 jitneys) – $20,000  

Total Program Costs-- $134,960.00 

Administrator Rohal stated there was no update on whether New Jersey Transit will supply new jitney(s). 

After the presentation, the Mayor & Council discussed if a rider fee should be charged. No formal action was 

taken. 

 AGENDA REVIEW 

Administrator Rohal noted that there will be an additional block party.   

The workshop session was adjourned at approximately 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


